MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

JUNE 15, 2004, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Stillings                     Audience: 14

Absent:  Parker

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:30 p.m.

2. Public comments were received from Bonnie Nothoff and Scott Turner.

3. Minutes of the May 18, 2004 board meeting were approved and filed for audit.

4. Expenditures were approved for all township funds.

5. Reports were received from EMS & Fire Depts., Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and AC E911.  No report from Planning Commission rep.

6. Announcements: MTA Chapter meeting June 22, 7:30 p.m. in Star Twp. hall.  Firemen’s Field Day is 8/7 at AC Barnes Park.  Tip Of The Mitt is sponsoring workshops July 17, 20 and 28 focusing on “takings” of private property.  The public is invited and may call 347 1181, ext. 100 for details.  

7. MDEQ Permit Application-Lot 13, Golden Beach: Comments received from Mrs. Mitchell requesting township pay $5000 toward their costs due to water run-off.  Board was divided 2-2 so tabled to next month.  Lot 13 issues discussed.  No action pending further discussion with Road Commission.

8. TBNP Authority Request to Modify the Brochure:  Board approved request to remove boat launch references.  The board agreed reference to the Tansy plant should be removed.

9. Fireworks Display Permit Request: Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 4-0 to approve the request subject to full compliance with the requirements outlined in the supervisor’s letter of June 8 to Mr. Stalo.

10. New Fire Station Project Update:  Schmidt stated the advisory committee has had their final meeting. The architect will have cost estimates in approximately two weeks.  The board will have a special meeting, which will be advertised in the Antrim County News and the Town Meeting anticipating that many of our residents will be interested in attending this meeting.

11. Township Website:  Update by Schmidt.

12. Township Board Concerns:  Cemetery sign complimented. Township signs discussed.  Township will not hire a Public Dock Road ramp attendant this year.  San Marino Association meeting was attended by Schmidt and reported good support for the new fire station.

13. Public Comments:  Inquiry made of status of NE Torch Lake Drive access.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

